
June 17th, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the 
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 6:35 p.m. and immediately closed with no 
residents’ present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Milt Robinson made a 
motion to accept the minutes with one minor change, Chad Cooley seconded the 
motion, and John Strope made it unanimous. The minutes were approved with one 
minor change. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Chad Cooley made a motion to 
accept it as written, John Strope seconded the motion and Milt Robinson made it 
unanimous. The Treasurer’s Report was approved as written.   
 
Road Report: 
Mowed and cut brush back 
Cleaned ditches on Potterville Street and Haigh’s Pond Rd. 
Filled bad spots with cold patch 
Clear, load, and haled ditch dirt from Ridge Rd. 
Water and Oiled Rds. 
Finished grading roads 
Installed new pipe on Morris Road 
Installed a field pipe for Adam Russell 
Installed a new started in the F550 
Put 2 new front tires on the grader 
GMC Truck got inspected 
Mowed Cragle Cemetery 
Received 800 ton of 1B from S. Andrulonis for Chipping 
Purchased a 6 by 8 Squash Pipe from Fry’s plastic 
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
Milt Robinson made a motion to donate $500.00 to the North Orwell Hall of Trustees. 
Chad Cooley seconded that motion, John Strope made it unanimous and the motion 
passed. 
 
The CDL paperwork required by the state was reviewed and approved along with the 
road crew’s driving records. 
 
Resolution 2020-3 was signed regarding the Hazardous Mitigation Plan. 
 
The board briefly discussed HB 1813 after the PA Community Rights Network had 
reached out looking for support. They agreed more details were needed on the bill 
before responding to this. 
 
The Manchester Rd. Dirt and Gravel Road Project is moving forward by finding tree 
removal quotes. 



Palmatier Enterprises is set up to come in a few months to do the spray foam job in the 
ceiling of the outer building.  
 
Suit Kote is scheduled to come in the morning to do seal coating. 
 
Throughout the month, it was decided to get a quote on fixing the F550. This matter is 
pending. 
 
From the road and pipe review, Morris Rd. pipe seems in good condition but Wolfe Rd. 
needs some work. A lot of the water damage on Wolfe Rd. is being caused from the 
water running from the gas well pad driveway. Milt volunteered to contact Repsol to 
inquire about this issue.  
 
Our municipal rep from Penn Dot performed a survey of the current road conditions in 
our township throughout the month. He found that he needs to subtract half a mile of 
roads to be reported to Harrisburg due to Harrison Rd. being blocked off and Raes Way 
Rd. being closed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 7:42 p.m. 
                   

 
Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 

 
 
 
 

_____________ Approved             
 


